Dear Resident, 2018 02

So far, it's been a very cold January with icy winds but the odd day of sunshine, albeit cold, has been very welcome and uplifting. Let's hope it chases away the winter blues.

Firstly, by way of an apology if you have written or phoned us, we have been struggling with the workload in the Parish office as both Roy our co-clerk and Susan our administrator has been hit with this awful flu bug that wipes you out. We are aware that there are several tasks outstanding and we are doing our best to cover them. Hopefully by the time you read this article the struggle will be behind us!

Meanwhile, Cllr Amarjeet Hans, our Finance Committee Chairman, together with Cllrs Sharon Williams, Sylvia Jeffries and Julia Walsh, the other committee chairmen and vice chairmen, have been working closely on formulating our budgets for next year.

Whilst working on the budgets we are looking to the future and aiming to cover several objectives; -

- To accrue an amount each year towards the cost of equipment as it needs replacing; such as playground apparatus which will need renewing over the next few years.
- 2 To cover the shortfall in County and District spending on weed spraying, essential tree works and other similar items as they arise
- 3 To refurbish premises in Denham Green that we have taken over to act as a hub for the community. This can provide an area that can be used by our volunteers to run our Good Neighbour Scheme and hopefully set up a Men in Sheds type initiative to allow us to help with support for elderly residents
- 4 We have again taken on the leases for Tilehouse and Alderbourne Fields for our residents use and need to get them back into good order
- 5 To start a fund that will enable us to install a multi-purpose lit games area on the Tilehouse Field
- 6 To identify an area and install an outside gym to encourage regular exercise
- 7 To identify an area and install some outside seating for youths
- 8 To continue to host events that can bring the community together
- 9 To host a First World War Centenary, global commemoration
- 10 To set aside match funding. i.e. The Parish have been exploring ways to secure additional sources of funding which will require matching by the Parish for new projects

As you can see there is an awful lot to achieve and we have set ourselves some high targets to meet. We are determined to do our utmost on behalf of the community and look forward to pushing ahead with our projects. Your help would be appreciated so if you have some spare time please get in touch. It can be very rewarding to help others. Save the Date: The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on the 16 May 2018

The Parish Council meets on the 2nd Monday of every month (except August) at 19:30 in the Parish Office, Rear of Denham Village Memorial Hall, Village Road,

Marilyn Heath. Chairman, Denham Parish Council

Denham, and residents are always welcome to attend.

Our grateful thanks to 'In and Around Denham' for providing this platform for us.